Selectman, Dodge and Mansfield and secretary present.

William Brendle, Yvonne Gomes and Kathern Richards from the Board of Adjustment came in to go over procedures as to when the Selectmen should refer a person to their board. Board of Adjustment felt unless the business was the exact same they should go before the Board of Adjustment.

Louis Maynard came in to see if the town had received any federal assistance money on the project to clean out Mill Pond. Sel. Dodge said that the town would receive some and they would be in touch as to when and the procedure of removing the sand from Mill Pond.

Herbert Scott was asked to come in to review some of the rules regarding his gravel permit. He was informed that the highway would be clean each day in front of his entrance. He was asked if any loam had been removed from the pit. He stated any loam that had been removed had been brought in and stocked piled. He was asked about Sunday hauling. Herbert Scott claimed he has always requested special permission when it was necessary to haul on Sundays.

Arthur Martin and Robert Todd came in to reconfirm that the Selectmen will not allow at this time the S curve interface of Todd's Corner Property, Colburn Road and Middle Branch Road.

Miss Lavery came in to inquire if the town had housing for the needy. Sel. Dodge informed her no but also he felt she was not in that classification. He felt she should first become employed. Her last residence was at St. John's campground.

Selectmen signed check and reviewed weekly corespondence. Minutes of 5/11/87 were read and approved. Sel. asked secretary to inform

Donald Grosso that he would have to go before the Board of Adjustment to

have the Video store move into his building.

Meeting adjourned at 12:00 A.M.

Respectfully submitted

Linda Sizemore, secretary